
Minutes of Cemetery Commission meeting January 7, 2025 
 
Meeting called to order 7:02 pm 
Present: Peter Freisem (Chair), Jack Harrison, Steve Jackson 
 
New Business 
 
Minutes of DECEMBER 10 meeting were approved. 
 
BUDGET REQUEST FOR FY2026: PF proposed a $600 budget request. JH asked if we might have 
sufficient funds left over from FY 2025 allocation to buy some more marking pins before end of 
current fiscal year.   
 
PF said that Annual Report is due for FY 2024. JH said he would draft a report and submit at 
next meeting  
 
 
Ongoing Business 
 
CEMETERY MAPPING: PF reported that he had not yet heard back from Lee Whitcomb about 
the ESRI software license. 
 
SOUTH PART: SJ reported that he had measured GPS points of the existing Danielson burial and 
also for the other 6 unused lots we have pinned. JH observed South Part may be the only 
cemetery in town with room for burials other than cremains burials.  
 
PF mentioned that he would speak to Deane Lee’s son at a favorable opportunity to inquire if 
he would be at all interested in selling some land that abuts Cricket Hill cemetery as a way of 
adding burial capacity. 
 
MARCIA LEWIS BURIAL LOT: JH reported that there was email correspondence that had 
assigned two different lot numbers to the lot sold to Marcia Lewis in 2011, neither of which 
correspond to an old (Rose) survey. Commission agreed that all evidence indicate ML 
purchased a single lot. SJ suggest we just assign a new lot number that will fit in to our new 
mapping. As soon as that lot number is determined JH would prepare a deed for ML’s records. 
 
Next Commission meeting was agreed for Tuesday, February 11, 2025, at 7pm  
Members voted to adjourn meeting at 7:44 pm. 


